Longview Soccer Club Minutes

July 11, 2016

In attendance: Bob McIntyre, Seth Cockrill, Jennifer Cockrill, Cathy Reynolds, Jak Massey, Jenn Jolly, Tony Werner and Jeff Coleman absent with notice

Called to order at 6:10, Bob McIntyre presiding

Reviewed June financials, Jak made a motion to approve, Cathy seconded, all in favor, motion passed.

Reviewed June minutes, Cathy made a motion to approve, Jenn seconded, all in favor, motion passed.

Cathy Reynolds, Treasurer

There is a new treasurer for Timber Barons and one for CYSA. Cathy's last meetings for each of those will be in August.

Clarified how coach discipline issues will be addressed between Bob and Geoff. It was decided that they will work together and Geoff will handle education side of things.

Bob McIntyre, Vice President

6 new micro-refs have signed for the fall.

Seth Cockrill, Field Maintenance

Gro-n-Control did all the field improvements approved at the last meeting. They did a really good job. They are donating a second fertilization for all the fields. We'll offer them an in-kind sponsorship.

Proposing switching our sprinkler maintenance to Gro-n-Control.

Watering a lot right now to prepare for CKC. Mowing needs to increase to twice a week.

Cobi is painting the bathrooms right now and will then move on to painting the goals.

Need to purchase an extra set of blades for the mower so it won't have downtime to sharpen the blades.

Tony Werner, Board Member - via email

Supports Challenger camps being held later in the summer so the coaches are more experienced. My position this year for the CKC is Sponsorship Development. We continue to seek out and gain sponsors for the upcoming tournament August 5-7. I am working with Lowell Roemer to accomplish our goals together. If anyone has suggestions for new sponsorship - please email or text me your ideas. Keep in mind - the bulk of all money raised ends up in the LSC bank account, while the remainder is divided among local CKC team participants.

Jenn Jolly, Equipment Manager Set dates for sponsor turn in: Aug 19, 6:15-7:30 and uniform handout: Sept 6, 5:00-7:30. Sent a message to Matt to have the sponsor form front and center on the website.

Jak Massey, Member Coordinator 282 players registered as of today. Last walk-in is Wednesday.

New business

Discussed ongoing issues with the registration committee working outside their scope. The Challenger camps went really well. We resigned for the last week of June next year. Jorge is no longer working for us. Cobi is now working again through American WorkForce. Gro-n-Control will be putting a sign up to state they provided field work.

Meeting adjourned at 7:55